Jane Marsden

Same-Sex Inquiry

Human Rights Unit

Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission

GPO Box 5218

Sydney NSW 2001

That this enquiry is considered necessary, speaks for itself.

Clearly, discrimination exists in most areas pertaining to financial/social security when it comes to same sex couples, including:
· Superannuation – Commonwealth superannuation laws continue to discriminate against same sex couples in so far as the benefits cannot be left to a same sex partner.

· Medicare Safety Net – not available to same sex couples

· Death intestate – same sex partner not considered the sole beneficiary as for opposite sex partners

· Parenting – same sex partner who is a co-parent committed to children of the partnership not afforded the same custodial and guardianship rights as an opposite sex partner whether they are a biological parent or not

· Adoption – same sex couples do not have the same level of access as opposite sex couples or even single people who wish to adopt

· Immigration – a same sex partner is treated differently to an opposite sex partner when the couple immigrate in many areas of financial management
· Armed Services – same sex couples treated differently in housing and relocation situations
· Education System – same sex couples viewed negatively and forced into the ‘closet’
Discrimination of same sex relationships in Commonwealth and State Laws contribute significantly to discrimination in the full range of social contexts as it validates the notion that gay men and lesbians ought to be treated differently.  Removal of this discrimination is not only just but will show leadership that demonstrates that discrimination will not be tolerated in our society.

